
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Committee Reports 
General Meeting – 16 t h January 2018 

  



President’s Report 
Looking to buy, rent or sell in 2018? Please consider our major sponsor Perth Metro Property Group! 

We want to show we support Mick and his great team like he has supported us all these years! 

 

Happy new year everyone! I hope you’ve all enjoyed your Christmas and New Year’s break with 

loved ones away from cricket for a little bit. While it’s stressed to us that we need to make ourselves 

available every weekend to umpire, it’s also vitally important to spend time with those who we can’t 

spend time with when we’re all umpiring! So, I hope that everyone took the opportunity during the 

break to unwind and enjoy that time with family and friends away from cricket! Well at least just 

watching it on TV instead of umpiring it! 

The committee met on January 2nd and we’re hoping to very much carry the momentum of the first 

half of the season into the second. So, without making you read an essay, here’s what we discussed. 

• Donation from Bill Reynolds – We received a lovely donation from Bill Reynolds of $50 

towards the WACUA. Bill as a Life Member you’ve done more than enough but thank you 

very much for this lovely donation. 

• Pay rates - The payrates were submitted to the WACA on time, prior to the December 31st 

deadline. They’re now with the WACA board to be review and to be submitted to finance for 

budgeting. Initial feedback from the WACA was very positive and they are very appreciative 

that a full review was done. 

• Memorandum of Understanding - The MOU with the WACA is still a work in progress. 

Between the Committee Meeting on the 2nd and the time I’m writing this report we’ve 

actually received the WACA’s response. The committee will record this as correspondence in 

and discuss at the next Committee Meeting in February.  

• Annual Season Dinner - The dinner planning is now underway. We’ll look to expand this 

potentially from the first one last season. The committee has nominated Ashlee (she’s 

planning a wedding so a lot of this will be copy and paste work for her) and Jack (all round 

great bloke) to organise this event. More details coming soon at the next General Meeting. 

• Mid-Season Survey - Those on our email distribution list would have seen an email to 

complete a mid-season survey. This is just a pulse check to see what the members feel is 

working well and not so well currently with the WACUA and the Committee. Thanks to 

everyone for the feedback. We’re currently sitting well with a weighted average of 7.51 stars 



on the question “How satisfied are you with the WACUA so far this season”. We’ll keep this 

survey open until the next Committee meeting. If you want to participate, head to 

www.wacua.asn.au/survey2018  

• Umpire Behaviour - Following a quick discussion at the last committee meeting, I thought it 

be a timely reminder that we, as umpires of the WACA, must comply with their policies 

around behaviour and professionalism. We’re responsible for everything we say both on and 

off the field in regards to umpiring!  

 

Our good behaviour and professionalism should also carry over to our use of social media. 

Please remember that the closed Facebook group the WACUA has is in the public domain 

and will be treated as if you were posting it to everyone. I.e. It falls under the WADCC and 

WAFCC Social Media Policies. 

• Reconciling our members list - Just a quick one to say that at the January meeting we 

reconciled the list of approved, unapproved and “donating” members following our 

payment from the WACA. We’re sorry to anyone who may have not been approved earlier 

or may have suddenly had their membership revoked and reapproved again. We had some 

difficulty with a couple of humanised errors sharing spreadsheets between all parties and 

we’ll continue to streamline this process moving forward much like we did starting this 

season with our new online registration form. 

 

You may have noticed I categorised some ‘members’ as “donating” members. Well these 

people actually aren’t members yet but are umpires who have actually paid either by direct 

debit or WACA deduction but have not filled in the online registration form! YOU MUST DO 

THIS TO BECOME A MEMBER - it’s a constitutional thing! If you notice your name is not on 

the list in Ashlee’s (Secretary) report, please visit http://register.wacua.asn.au/ to become 

an approved member!  

 

Thanks, got your signal for a referral to end this report. “Director can I please have your best side on 

angle please? Great, just rock and roll that one for me, keep going, now back two frames and freeze 

it there. Okay, I’ve made my decision, this is the end of my report.” 

Trent Steenholdt 
WACUA President 
  

http://www.wacua.asn.au/survey2018
http://register.wacua.asn.au/


Secretary’s Report 
The following names have been approved as members: 

• Sean Ayres 

• Bruce Banyard 

• Wayne Barnes  

• Wayne Barron 

• Nathan  Batskos 

• Robert Belcher 

• James Bell 

• Stuart Blacker 

• Roy Boyd 

• Shane Boyle 

• Martin Brennan 

• Jeff Brookes 

• Clair Burns 

• Jarryd Buscall 

• David Campbell 

• Graham Capper 

• Paul Cassidy 

• Mark Charlesworth 

• Mathew 

Cheeseman 

• Junaid  Chishtie 

• Ernest Chua 

• Brenton Cockman 

• Frederick Davis 

• Ronan DeGrussa 

• Stephen Denys 

• Kedar Deshpande 

• Neville Dhanaraj 

• Steve Dubier 

• Rex Evans 

• John  Fairclough 

• Stephen Farrell 

• Marcello Ferreira 

• Lorenzo Fogliani 

• Kirsten Funston 

• Reuben Garlett 

• John Gartner 

• Daniel Gibbons 

• Nathan Gilders 

• Mahesh 

Gopukuttan 

• Peter Graham 

• Matthew  Hall 

• Alex Hall 

• Rhodri Harris 

• Michael Harvey 

• Scott Hazebroek  

• James Hewitt 

• Mark Hill 

• Kate Holloman 

• Mark Hooper 

• Patrick Hudson 

• Yogesh Jagdale 

• Manish Janiyani 

• Palitha Jayasekaara 

• Thomas Johnston 

• Nathan Johnstone 

• Andrew Jones 

• Tyler Kaljee  

• Vishal Khairnar 

• Ahmad Shaaf Khan 

• David Kird 

• Michael Kovalevs 

• Ashlee Kovalevs 

• David Krieg 

• Trevor Krinl 

• Vijay  Kumar 

• Stephen Lamb 

• Luke Lindsay 

• Chad Manos 

• Garth McCrorie 

• John Mearns 

• Peta Merrilees 

• Andrew Micenko 

• Andrew Mollatt 

• Ray Moore 

• Samuel Moses 

• Syed Naseer 

• John OBrien 

• Stephen O'Dea 

• Colin Ogilve 

• Darren Oliver 

• Robert Osborn 

• Prashant Pai 

• Mitulkumar Patel 

• Jack Paterson 

• Chaapa Pelpola 

• Tom Polich 

• Darryl Power 

• Mick Press 

• Sidney 

Rajanayagam 

• Shrikant  Ramadurg  

• Balaji Ramasamy 

• Ian Robinson 

• Matthew Robson 

• James Rodgers 

• Steven Rose 

• Ciaran Sanders 

• Marko Sasic 

• Vallinayagam 

Selvaraj 

• John Sherry 

• Thulaso Singh 

• Daniel  Skinn  

• Daniel Smith 

• Trent Steenholdt 

• Gowri Shankar  

Sugavanam 

• William Sykes 

• John Taylor 

• Cory Taylor 

• Jamie Thomas 

• Lloyd Tifflin 

• Michael Tindall 

• Dean Trigg 

• Steven Tripp 

• Nicholas Walters 

• Steven Wenban 

• Cole Williamson 

• Paul Wilson 

• William Wood 

• Hari Yamula Palli 

• Graham Zemunik 

 

 



If your name is not listed above, this is either because you have not registered yet on our online 

form. Do this by going to http://register.wacua.asn.au/.  

The above list also does not include our life members. This information is available on our website at 

http://www.wacua.asn.au/about/life-members/. 

Lastly, this is the following correspondence in and out since the November Committee Meeting. 

Correspondence Out: 

• Email to Alan Johanson with pay review document. 

• Email to Stephen Denys responding to his complaint. 

• Email to Chad Manos responding to his enquiry. 

Correspondence In: 

• Emails from Stephen Denys regarding conflict with WACA. 

• Email from Alan Johanson in response to pay review document. 

• Email from Wayne Barnes in regards to paying membership fee. 

• Email from Chad Manos regarding membership status. 
 

Ashlee Kovalevs 
WACUA Secretary 
  

http://register.wacua.asn.au/
http://www.wacua.asn.au/about/life-members/


Treasurer’s Report 
Happy 2018 everyone! I hope everyone enjoyed their time off and managed to recharge the 
batteries to get through the second half of the season strongly. 
 
I'll start off with an apology – there were several people at the last meeting that had both registered 
and paid for their membership where I'd missed marking them off. Sorry to those that were 
affected. We've gone through all the names again and hopefully we've fixed everything up. 
 
Since the last meeting we've received payment from the WACA for those people that opted to pay 
for their WACUA membership out of their umpiring pay. The amount was $4950. We've also 
received some payments for the life members' breakfast and also a donation from Bill Reynolds. 
 
In total we're up $5060.16 since the last meeting. The total amount of cash available is $20,301.94. 
 
Cash: $127.50 
Cheque account: $6,786.07 
Savings account: $13,388.37 
 
As always, please ask me if you have any questions. 
 
Andrew Micenko 
WACUA Treasurer 
 


